



Honoring Retiring Whitpain Township Manager and **WVHS** President

At the May Wissahickon Valley Historical Society monthly meeting Wissahickon Valley Historical Society President Carol Kalos recognized long-time Whitpain Township Manager Roman Pronczak, who was retiring.

We want to salute Carol Kalos for serving the community as President of Wissahickon Valley Historical Society. While volunteerism is declining, we applaud everyday heroes who invest their time in worthy causes, like history. We are one of the oldest townships in Montgomery County, and a rich history surrounds us. Thanks, Carol for all you do!

Secondly, we congratulate Roman Pronczak on his retirement from serving as Whitpain Township's Manager. Roman Pronczak began with Whitpain Township 28 years ago, in 1996. He served in multiple roles and was appointed Township Manager in January 2011.

Since then, Roman has been the glue for Whitpain. Through numerous changes in the Board of Supervisors, new members, new boards, numerous zoning changes, an endless train of developers, lawsuits, a pandemic, awards, praise, and complaints... Roman has managed it all with an even temper, a smile, and a layer of politeness that has become rare.

Stroll Blue Bell is introducing a new article category - Community VIPs. Let us know if you have someone in the community you think we should highlight Tamra.phillips@strollmag.com

Dr. Eva Doyle | Dr. Sarah Derr The Shoppes at Village Square • 728 DeKalb Pike • Blue Bell, PA 19422 610-278-9026 · visionsource-optique.com